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Part for detector discussion
1. Apologies for absence

Thanks were expressed formally to Reiner Krücken for his work on the AMB.
2. Minutes of the last meeting on 21st/22nd September Orsay

The draft minutes Agata/AMBMin/Sep06/02D were accepted as a correct record of the meeting.

Will be distributed again as Agata/AMBMin/Sep06/final.

3. Matters arising from the last meeting and actions outstanding from last phone conference

Action: All to update major milestones on the project for discussion at the next AMB.

Ongoing.
The final technical report on AGATA was discussed. This document is stated as a requirement of the MoU and as part of the EURONS project. 

Action JS to initiate preparation of this document in 2007 by the AMB.

Ongoing.

GD stated that the development costs for pre-processing are more than in the full spreadsheet (~100k€ short).

Action: GD to find out exactly funding in France. If funds not available for the 3 pre-processing units then these may have to go back to Germany.

GD still awaiting information from Orsay.

Ongoing. To be discussed at the AMB meeting.

Still ongoing.
Action all: Send JS effort used in the project in 2005. 

Ongoing. Just Italy now required.
Done

Action: AG to prepare a request for EURONS funding for engineering effort in Krakow. Ongoing. Some progress made, a letter to A Muller to be sent.

Done but some difficulties with Polish accounting. Further clarification needed.

Email from WK after the phone conference “Re Krakow situation is clarified. No EURONS funds were spent in 2005, ~50% by now, funding is o.k. for 2007, but need an increased allocation if the engineer should stay until 2008. To be discussed in (summer?) 2007”.

Action: PR to distribute presentation on Orsay scanning status

Done

Discussed moved into how many triple cryostats? Confusing.

Has GSI actually ordered a triple????

Action: PR to check with Juergen Gerl.

Action: PR to clarify things with CTT.

Done and all clear.


GD: What are the patch boxes on the CTT cryostat?

Action: PR to reply to P. Jones some questions.

Meeting taking place today in GSI to clarify many issues.
Action: GD to discuss with Amel the organisation and the programme of the AGATA week. First draft due by next week.

GD to chase up with Francois, Christophe and Amel, aim to send out a programme/announcement this week.

See item 8.
4. ASC report and discussion


Nothing new to report. The next ASC is on 16th January 2007 in Orsay.
5. Funding status and capital allocation


Financial statements for each country are required for the next ASC in January.
Action: JS to send a reminder and status of what been received. JS to check GSI email.

6. Reports from Working Groups
a. Detector module and characterisation

The future detector specification was discussed at a meeting at Lingolsholm on 7th December with Canberra Eurisys and JS, JG, JE, DB and AG.

Updates were made during the meeting. A final specification was agreed and PR will send this to Canberra Eurisys today and circulate to the AMB, B. Cederwall etc.
Action: PR.

Note Sweden offer expires on 31/12/2006.
Action: JG to summarise the situation with Bo.

Agreed with CE that Peter Reiter is the formal contact for any detector discussions. 

Future prices were also discussed at the CE meeting on the 7th December 2006.

A new MoU will be discussed at the next ASC. This will affect future orders. The lack of an MoU is blocking German funding.




Delivery status:
A001 
11//5 
France rejected

B001 
11/05 
Italy rejected

C001 
12/05 
Italy accepted
A002 
04/06 
Germany rejected
A001* 
06/06 
France accepted

C002 
07/06
France accepted

B002 
08/06 
France accepted
A003 
11/06 
UK testing started
Cryostat status.
Agreed that Sweden places the order for the 4th Cryostat. 

Action: JS to contact B. Cederwall.

Action: JS to contact CTT regarding the quote for the next cryostats.
Parts for the 4th test cryostat have been received by CTT, it may be delivered by end January. Assembly and testing should include the pulser.

Triple cryostat still awaiting some parts, scheduled delivery is still May 2007. 
Email of scanning status from A. Boston

Liverpool Scanning:*

The s003 scan singles and coincidence scans are complete. A 241Am side scan has also been completed. Final analogue energy resolution data was recorded for the detector, which showed no issues.

The results from both will be available shortly. The updated document:

http://ns.ph.liv.ac.uk/imaging-group/projects/agata/files/S002_Scan_Summary_041206.pdf
describes the s002 scan and data. The exact same measurements were recorded for s003.

*The s003 detector:*

Is being tested with the AGATA digitiser. This measurement is due to finish this week (Friday). The detector will then be pumped and warmed up. It will be available for collection by the GSI group from next Wednesday 13th December.

*AGATA / Gretina PSA discussion*

We are having a meeting in Liverpool with Joa and Andreas on Monday/Tuesday 11-12th December to discuss the Gretina PSA approach. Matt has prepared an overview presentation of the work performed by the Gretina collaboration. My other PhD students will also present their work to open up the discussion.




Scanning plan discussed. 
WK pointed out some key milestones in Eurons. Scanning of an asymmetric capsule needs to be done.
DB requested to keep a detector in Legnaro until mid 2007.

PR summarised Orsay status, as sent in an earlier email.
Orsay can start scanning in January when detector returned from Saclay.
Status of detector laboratory at Saclay reported. Good progress in setting up the laboratory.

Agreed that priority to scan a further detector in Liverpool. 
Agreed that a scan of an asymmetric cryostat should be done first.

Co-ordination of scanning is required. The planning should involve the delivery of the 4th test cryostat, return of the Orsay cryostat, installation of the pulser in the test cryostats and annealing.

Agreed that the safest plan is to exchange the symmetric to asymmetric capsule in Saclay then send the capsule to Liverpool.
Agreed to send a detector back to Orsay when DAQ system fully working and when a detector is available. 
Annealing has to be done in the warranty period. 

Scanning system in GSI. To start in January 2007, wish to keep the detector for at least 3 months.
Asymmetric end caps are in Cologne and were seen by the AMB.
Suggestion that Andy Boston specifies scanning tests, standard measurements for all the scanning set-ups. 

The preamplifier ordering situation with CTT has been clarified.

b. PSA
Not discussed.
c. Data processing

Digitizer and GTS generally OK.

Firmware effort is being made available from Strasbourg.

The discussion then followed the policy that the demonstrator should be ready by the end of 2007. 
The time between the first integration and electronics being ready is estimated to be at least 1 year. 

Therefore, there are already delays that affect the installation plans for Legnaro. A clear production plan is required.
Pre-processing. 

Carrier. Agreed scheme of reworking of the pre-processing carrier (Marco Bellato/Christophe Oziol et al.,) Aim to have integration in July. Note have to submit schematic to CERN by 4/1/2007.

Mezzanines. Virtex 2 version not usable for new carrier. Needs to be redesigned. Two proposals on how to proceed.
(1) Modified GTS, which already includes Virtex 4. Padova to provide the basis for the segment mezzanines. This will involve IPHC, Padova and Daresbury. CSNSM to continue with the core mezzanine.
2) Modify existing card, upgrade to Virtex 4, CSNSM (Plus company ASCO) proposal. CSNSM state timescale are such that it will be ready for July 2007.
In order not to loose further time DB proposes (1) which would bring more effort from the collaboration to assist CSNSM and to split the rework into two parts, core mezzanine by CSNSM and segment mezzanine by IPHC, Padova and Daresbury.
The AMB agrees the principle that all efforts should be made to keep to the agreed timescales. 
It agreed that additional effort from the collaboration should be brought into the pre-processing asap to help CSNSM and the design of the mezzanines, as has been achieved for the carrier card.  
GD to discuss with the director of IPHC tomorrow. Effort also required from others (e.g. U.K).  GD has asked J. Pouthas to discuss the situation with D. Linget.
GD to organise a phone/video conference next Wednesday. 

Other matters:

Some readout from the existing carrier card has been achieved.

System C simulations. The work in York is unlikely to be done in time.

X. Grave will prepare technical proposal with cost estimates of DAQ for the AGATA week.
Some work has started on DAQ in Grenoble.
d. Ancillary detectors and ancillary detector integration

Not discussed due to lack of time.

e. Design and infrastructure

A meeting, organised by P. Jones, is taking place today in GSI to discuss details of the detector and design of the HV box, its connectors, the patch boxes, etc. 
A proposed detector orientation for the Legnaro demonstrator was circulated by JS prior to the meeting. The proposed orientation maximises the possible rotation of the array with respect to PRISMA. This was agreed.  

Action: JS to contact AG regarding some detailed questions.

General discussion on design and infrastructure did not take place due to lack of time. 

Action: GD to circulate a report.

f. Data analysis

Data rate paper has been circulated by JN. Agreed that this is a very useful and ongoing analysis.

GD emphasizes that O. Stezowski has developed a pool of algorithms for data analysis and data simulations in the spirit of framework. The system is multi-platform and also compatible with a Grid system. JN suggests that Farnea’s work for simulations could be coupled to those of OS. A great effort should be put in encouraging personnel to engage in this kind of development and to prepare future data analysis. The community would benefit to spare time by using a pool of common algorithms. The AMB to encourage this activity.
Possibilities of using the GRID should be discussed at the next AGATA week. 
Action: JN to organise. 

The grid will be useful for data storage and distribution, not for on-line calculations.

g. EURONS

WK summarised and edited the annual report and will distribute to the AMB.
FP7. Next Eurons type proposal April 2008. 
What about AGATA? JRA to TA proposal. WK to prepare a proposal document regarding how AGATA can obtain funding for the next AMB meeting.
Networks. Connections regarding Ge detector technology?

Funding for capital is not looking too promising.

DB raised the issue of support of firmware engineer in Padova working on GTS etc. WK promised to investigate possibilities. 

If Turkey formally part of EURONS it may be able to reclaim VAT.

Action: JN to ask Ayse to telephone WK.

7. Commissioning of the demonstrator at LNL and project plan

AG stated that if there is a delay of the demonstrator beyond 2007 there will be several consequences:
· CLARA (now extended to September 2007). 
· Legnaro has scheduled upgrades to accelerator in early 2007 because of demands of the AGATA programme. 
· Loss of reliability in the judgement of our collaboration.
Agreed that a clear statement on the foreseen delays be made to the ASC in January. The very optimistic scenario is that it will still be on schedule and all efforts are to be made to realise the demonstrator in 2007. However, the reality of the possibility of a 12 month delay should not be hidden. 

8. Next AGATA week

The programme was discussed and revised. GD to distribute to AMB and team leaders and send to Amel and Francois. Programme to go on the web on Monday. 

9. Ge production



Ge detector centre in GSI is continuing. New building is ready.


.

10. Organisation of the AMB

GD summarised the discussions in France. GD will investigate further and report any proposals from France at the next phone conference. DB pointed out that the AMB had agreed to the proposal to split the duties of the data processing group and accommodate PSA in a new structure.
11. AOB
 

No discussion.
12. Date and location of next meeting and dates of phone conferences.


Next Meeting 


During the AMB have an informal meeting.
1st March 2007 14:00, 2nd March 2007 at 09:00 IN2P3/CNRS headquarters, room K0.24.

Phone conferences


10th January 10:15
1st February 10:15

16th February 10:15

JN to set up VRVS for associated test.

John Simpson
16th December 2006



















